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CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING
DATE: February 9, 2022
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Drew Groves, Vice Chair; Darlene Jarvis, George Holt, Ron Jarvis, Stan Sowle, Margaret Watkins 
MEMBERS ABSENT:  Brett St. Clair, Chair
Members of the public: Bryan Comeau, consulting forester (Dalton Mountain Forestry, LLC) 
MINUTES: Drew Groves made a motion to accept January’s minutes.  George Holt moved the motion which was seconded by Margaret Watkins and carried, 6-0.

OLD BUSINESS:

Kimball Pond Conservation Area Stewardship Plan

Bryan Comeau is working to update the stewardship plan and has completed “Phase I”.  He met with the Commission to share the data he’s compiled along with a map showing the management units he proposes.  Bryan outlined his management philosophy and sought input from members of the Commission.  He requested that suggestions be shared with him prior to March when he will begin to write the stewardship plan.  

Bryan has created four management units in order to ultimately establish three different types of forests while limiting the management activities near Kimball Pond itself.  Unit I and 2, “uneven-aged forest units”, will be lightly cut to establish multiple size and age classes of vegetation.  Unit 3, an “even-aged forest unit”, will be managed through “moderate forestry” to establish a diverse mix of habitat types and young forest regeneration.  One of these 3 units will undergo a cut every 8 to 10 years on a rotating basis.  Bryan noted that a timber cut was done in Unit 3 a few years ago so the Commission might chose to do a light cut in Unit 1 next.  No harvesting will be done in Unit 4 to allow for “natural process and old growth characteristics”.                      
George Holt and Drew Groves mentioned a few cellar holes which could be added to the maps.  Margaret Watkins offered to provide some wildlife data from transects walked at Kimball Pond a few years ago.  She asked how a cut in Unit 3 would be handled given the prevalence of invasive plant species there.  Bryan said he hopes that getting the invasives in check would be a priority before Unit 3 is cut.  Margaret mentioned the problems that result from the creation of new access points.  Bryan suggested that boulders could be used to block the access points for Unit 1 and 2 while the existing entrance to Unit 3 is already gated.  Stan Sowle proposed a change to Unit 3 based on evidence of wildlife activity seen on the finger of land which juts into the wetland to the west.  Bryan had no problem excluding that area from the Unit.              

Drew Groves suggested that Bryan provide him with an invoice for Phase I.          
Guiney 6 lot subdivision/Kelsea Road (Lot B6-01-05)
George Holt reported that the Planning Board will be discussing upgrading Kelsea Road.  Commission members agreed that Kelsea Road should be upgraded to the standards used for Gile Road resulting in the road having an 18 foot travel width, 2 foot shoulders and a total width of not more than 22 feet.  George Holt will draft a second letter to the Planning Board stating the above and reiterating the Commission’s position that a “hammerhead” turnaround will have the least impact on the abutting wetland areas.          

Nassikas 5 acre lot/easement
Susan Francher at the Division of Natural Resources has sent a letter explaining that she has been unable to get the five acre lot under easement.  She stated that the original easement may have to be amended and that she will contact the Commission when she knows more.  
Trail development

Drew reported that he has talked with Principal Harrington at the Dunbarton Elementary School regarding the trail system the Commission hopes to establish.  With the trailhead located behind the school, the students would have access to the trail system and the resulting educational opportunities it could provide.  Drew described Principle Harrington as enthusiastic.

Drew has emailed an abutter to inquire whether he will permit the trail to cross his property as he previously indicated.               

NEW BUSINESS:

Wetland crossing application (2 lot subdivision on Grapevine Road)
A shared driveway is planned to provide access for Lots H4-03-01 and H4-03-02 on Grapevine Road.  The driveway will cross a wetland and require a culvert as well as approval from the Department of Environmental Services.  George stated that the culvert will be located at the wetland’s narrowest point and have the least impact on the adjacent areas of wetland. 
MEETING ADJOURNED: 7:30 PM

NEXT MEETING: March 9, 2022, 6 PM
RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:  Darlene M. Jarvis

